Request For Qualifications

for

Construction Manager at Risk Services

Cedar Creek WWTP Expansion Phase II; Solids Handling Rehabilitation; and Super Critical Water Oxidation Pilot
PN 1-C-013-25; 1-C-025-25; and 1-C-019-25
The City of Olathe, Kansas, Infrastructure Department is seeking qualification proposals from highly 

qualified construction management firms interested in providing comprehensive Construction Manager at Risk (CMAR) preconstruction and construction phase services for the Cedar Creek WWTP Expansion Phase II; Solids Handling Rehabilitation and Super Critical Water Oxidation Pilot projects.  These projects consist of the design and construction of a third Biological Nutrient Removal (BNR) train, final clarifier, expansion of our solids handling building to include two centrifuges, polymer feed systems, interior crane/s, and necessary appurtenances, rehabilitation of the gravity thickener, additional gravity thickener, sludge pump station, sludge holding cells and a super critical water oxidation (SCWO) system.  These improvements will provide additional treatment and processing capabilities for expanded development in the growing Cedar Creek Sewer Basin of the City of Olathe.   The City seeks construction management firms employing highly qualified personnel with extensive experience and expertise in delivering work of the nature described herein and providing full-service CMAR preconstruction and construction management services.
The City will conduct individual facility tours and/or proposal meetings for those interested in responding to this RFQ.  Please reach out to the Project Representative to schedule a tour.  Tours will be allowed between October 22nd and November 22nd.  Only one tour is available per company.
Bidders on this work will be required to comply with the presidents Executive Order No. 11246 (Equal Employment Opportunity) as amended. Requirements for bidders and contractors under this order are explained in the specifications. 

“Bidders must fully comply with Subpart C of 2 CFR Part 180 and 2 CFR Part 1532, entitled Responsibilities of 

Participants Regarding Transactions. Contractors, subcontractors, or suppliers that appear on the Excluded Parties List System at www.sam.gov are not eligible for award of any contracts funded by the KDHE State Revolving Fund programs.” 

All contracts and subcontracts exceeding $100,000, at any tier under a SRF Loan Agreement shall comply with the Anti-Lobbying Act, Section 319 of Public Law 101-121, and file an Anti-Lobbying Certification form, and the 

Disclosure of Lobbying Activities form, if required, to the next tier above.

All proposals are due: December 11, 2024, by 4:00 pm.

Please direct all questions to: 


Sabrina Parker, PE

Email:  sparker@olatheks.org

Phone: (913) 971-9116
Full Request for Proposals can be downloaded from app.negometrix.com.

